DATE
The Honorable Name
U. S. House of Representatives
Address

Washington, DC ZIP
RE: 6th Circuit Court Ruling puts Financial Strain on California 

Dear Congressman/woman NAME:  
On behalf of (place your agency name here) I am contacting you regarding a recent court decision that has a significant impact on the California’s mosquito and vector control agencies.  (Agency Name) is a member of the Mosquito and Vector Control Association of California (MVCAC) which has 65 member agencies throughout our state which provide local mosquito and vector control services throughout California.   MVCAC is part of a broader national coalition concerned with this court ruling.
In response to the 6th Circuit Court decision in the case of National Cotton Council v United State Environmental Protection Agency, our member agencies must now obtain an NPDES Permit for Residual Pesticide Discharges from Vector Control Applications (“Permit”).  We believe this decision does not follow the original intent of the Clean Water Act (“Act”) which has been in place for the last 30 years as well as ignores successful mosquito and control abatement practices that have been used for the past three decades.  MVCAC feels that this new requirement has a significant impact on California’s financially stretched local government agencies without any environmental benefits.  The California State Water Resources Control Board (SWRCB) is set to take action on the draft permit in March.   

We respectfully request your consideration of a simple amendment to the Act that we believe restores an appropriate balance of environmental stewardship, reduces undue regulatory and financial burdens on California agencies, and protects the public health of the citizens of California. The proposed amendment to the Act would read:  
“Pesticides identified as public health pesticides shall not be defined as pollutants when applied according to FIFRA labeling and shall not require NPDES permits.” 

If our local government agencies were exempt from this new NPDES requirement, it would allow us to expend our limited local resources on the protection of our constituents and the environment, not compliance and monitoring costs associated with the permit.  

Thank you for the opportunity to express our concerns about the physical, environmental and financial health of California, and we look forward to your response. We would be willing to meet with either you or appropriate staff to further discuss the proposed amendment. 

Sincerely

